CVNA GENERAL MEETING MINUTES, MAY 19, 2010
Thank you CVNA members for the good turn out and the snacks and goodies you brought!  This was a fairly short meeting, as most of the business was an overview of March/April business.

FINANCIAL REPORT - $1028.98 in the CVNA account.  The question was brought up, “Where does the $25 annual fee go?”  Since we became an official non-profit organization last November, “99% of the money [has stayed] in the account,” stated Fred Myers, Treasurer.  He explained that in order to see what our annual budget will be, based on the same members renewing their memberships, we have not spent very much money at all.  Production costs and food costs, plus the Christmas decorating contest and the gas card costs, which are all logged and made public at this general meeting, and are public record at every meeting.  The members in good standing will have one vote per household on where the money will go – be it to LG&E for street lights, the engraving for the granite for the entrance signage, or whatever the members want to support.

SPEED HUMPS – Yeah, nobody loves them, but they work!  People have to slow down at least a couple times going down Denise.  Whenever Honor Avenue is ready to make the plunge into the process, please come to the next general meeting, or contact any of the board members.

HOMETOWN HAULING – When asked for feedback , everyone who has switched over is pleased with their service, and the lower cost!  If you need information on how to contact HomeTown Hauling to switch your service, please contact any of the board members, or contact HomeTown Hauling yourself, at (502) 364 – 0284, and ask for Jamie.  If you are a member in good standing with CVNA, you get a $24 per year price break on the annual cost!  You can also check out their website at www.htownhauling.com.

NEIGHBORHOOD YARD SALE – The members present at the meeting approved the neighborhood yard sale dates of Thursday, June 17th through Saturday, June 19th.  We will be making lots of announcements and as much free advertisement as we can!  If you would like to make signs for this great event, please contact any of the board members!

ENTRANCE SIGNAGE – Vice President Sam Moore is working on this project – the granite remnant company that his company works with has “tons of remnants, we can pick what we want, laminate two pieces together so we get a piece that looks great on both sides.”  They sold their laser engraving machine to another company, but Mr. Moore is able to contact them about engraving our neighborhood name on the sign.  Councilman Peden made a commitment to help defray costs for our signage at a previous general meeting.  This issue is an ongoing process right now and we will keep you posted!
STREET LIGHT STUDY- Roger Kober, head of the Street Light Committee, is planning to meet with Councilman Peden to find out the best way to work with LG&E.  So far, he has put together a large map with all the existing lighting in Cheri Village, and is finding out who privately pays for the lights that are already up.  This has been an ongoing process, and we will continue to monitor the status of the situation!  Please come to the general meetings and join CVNA to contribute to this very important neighborhood concern!

BLOCKWATCH UPDATE – Major Harper with LMPD researched the crime trends in 7th Division, and released the following information:

Burglaries:

Our division is/has had the most burglaries between 7am to 9am & 12pm to 1pm.  53 burglaries have been committed during these times since Jan 1st, 2010.  All are residential. Networking with your neighbors is really important. If you see a suspicious person or vehicle let someone know. 

Car Break-Ins:

According to the analysis:  196 cars have been broken into between 5pm and 6am.  Please remember, that a lot of thieves have been caught by officers and detectives. At least 90% of these thefts were crimes involved vehicles unlocked and valuables left in plain view. 
PLEASE, PLEASE, PLEASE REMEMBER TO ROLL YOUR WINDOWS UP, LOCK YOUR DOORS, AND REMOVE ALL VALUABLES FROM YOUR VEHICLE!  Please have someone check on your house if/when you go on vacation, and use timers on lights and have your paper and mail stopped while you are away, to give the appearance that someone is home.  DO NOT announce your vacation plans on Facebook, as that has backfired on people who have!!!
CVNA BROCHURE AND WEBSITE – President Pam Kober is putting the final touches on the new brochure, which will be a way to get our news out to all of the residents who have not yet become members, or who do not have internet access!  For all of you who are able to, please check out the CVNA website at www.neighborhoodlink.com/Cheri_Village/home
BLOCK PARTY FOR OCTOBER – Want to have a howling good time this Halloween?  We are talking about having a neighborhood party!  Come to the general meetings and talk to the board members about how this can be a fun event for all the kids, young and old!  Fall will be here before you know it, so let’s get some ideas going now!

CONTEST FOR DECEMBER – In an effort to promote CVNA membership, and to thank our faithful and active members, we are thinking about holding a special December meeting where we have Ole Hickory Pit cater a meal, and hold a drawing for a really nice prize!
REMINDER – The officers of the CVNA board want to remind you that our board meetings are not held in secret:  we meet usually the week before the general meeting at Pam’s house.  We meet with the At- large members and discuss feedback and information that we are getting from residents and members.  We discuss what to bring up at the next general meeting.  If you would like to start attending these meetings, please let any of the board members know – we can probably meet at the Fire Station for those meetings too.  We want to invite every single member to please offer up your suggestions, comments, and ideas for, well, anything to do with Cheri Village!  This is YOUR neighborhood; we are YOUR neighborhood association!  Beautification, social events, litter, noise pollution – if it’s on your mind, LET US KNOW!
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